
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

We believe in the limitless capacity for everyone to achieve great things 
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Ysgol 3-19 Brenin Harri’r VIII 
Headteacher: Mr J R Watson 
Email: kinghenryviii319@schoolsedu.org.uk 
Primary site 
Llywnu Lane, Abergavenny, NP7 6AR 
Phone: 01873 735010 
Secondary site 
Old Hereford Road, Abergavenny, NP7 6EP 
Phone: 01873 735373 

        Monday 25th September 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Re: Pupil drop off and pick up  
 
I write regarding the arrangements for when pupils are brought to school and collected by car.  
 
These arrangements have been designed to ensure the health and safety of our pupils during 
this period where are new buildings and facilities are being constructed. 
 
Please drop pupils, and collect pupils, from 
the drop off /pick up lane which is marked 
‘1’ on the map below. This area can be 
accessed by Pen-y-Pound road, past 
Abergavenny Town Football Club.  
 
This is the same location as where pupils 
are dropped and collected by buses. There 
is a designated drop off/pick up lane to 
collect your child.  
 
Please note that, to ensure the safety of our pupils, cars will not be allowed to enter from 3.10pm 
onwards. From 3.10pm please can your car remain stationary, until notified by staff members 
that you can leave. We run this process as quickly and efficiently as possible. 
 
Please do not enter the Hereford Road entrance to collect/drop off your child and please do not 
do so in the Leisure Centre carpark. We also kindly remind you not to collect or drop off children 
in the older person’s residential area which is opposite the school, this is private property. 
 
Please do contact the school if your child is not able to walk to and from this drop off point for 
medical reasons, and we will put alternative arrangements in place. 
 
Many thanks for your positivity and support. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Mr J. Watson 
Headteacher 
      


